 

The Committee’s last meeting of this Municipal Year was held on 27th March 2008.

A number of the key issues examined revolved around health matters. 

The Income Maximisation Project had proved very successful and the Committee agreed it would be good to build on that success and continue the project forward. 

The Smoke Free Carlisle project had not proved as successful as hoped but changes to its operation have been made and the Committee looks forward to scrutinising better results at a later stage. 

We welcomed that the Cumbria Local Area Agreement would contain more alcohol related targets than previously, as increased drinking and its effects, particularly in regard to domestic violence, is a concern of the Committee. 

We received a presentation on preparatory work for a possible accreditation of Carlisle as a W.H.O’s “Healthy City”. Further work on this proposal will be progressed and more involvement by the Committee will be via the usual processes of the Council. 

The report on Local Air Quality assessment informed that a further four areas now exceed the air quality objective for nitrogen dioxide but it will take a further year’s monitoring to establish a fair conclusion on the situation. This will be a matter for examination by the Committee in the next Municipal year.

Reports on the Race Equality and Disability Equality Schemes were discussed and the Members’ questioning  emphasised the need for all of the Council policies and actions to give strong support to both schemes in order for them to be effective.

Following the Committee’s previous request to see more emphasis on housing requirements in Local Area Agreement 2008/11, we were pleased to note a local indicator supporting housing issues had been included.

Housing was further discussed with a report on the Cumbria Housing Strategy, which laid out the future challenges for the strategy. A more detailed written response was requested in regard to those future challenges to inform the Committees’ work on this subject.

A consultation paper issued by Cumbria County Council on replacement of Residential Care Homes came before the Committee and particular questioning took place in regard to Moot Lodge, Brampton that is within the Carlisle District.

As no detailed information on possible sites for a new Residential Home are yet available, comment was restricted to pointing out the need for any replacement to be centrally located as is the present Home.  

With the ending of the Municipal year, I would like to thank all those concerned, Members and Officers, for their efforts on what has been a considerably full year’s work programme and look forward to the continuing participation of the Committee in improving the Council services, plus examination of those other public agencies’ services that come before us for scrutiny.

Olwyn Luckley  

Chairman, Community Overview and Scrutiny Committee
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